
    

                                                                                               Need Prayer? Call us at   530-620-2717   

            June 2017 

Dear	Partners,	

Summer	 is	 right	around	the	corner	and	so	much	activity	 is	 surrounding	 JMM!	 It’s	 so	exciting	 to	see	all	 the	
doors	 that	God	has	been	opening	up	so	 far	 this	year.	He	never	ceases	 to	amaze	us	with	 the	opportunities	
that	He	gives	us	to	minister	the	Gospel	to	depopulate	hell	and	populate	heaven!	John	has	just	returned	from	
yet	another	successful	overseas	trip	which	would	be	his	second	this	year.	The	Lord	opened	the	door	for	him	
to	go	to	Stockholm	and	Hassleholm,	Sweden.	He	held	7	healing/teaching	meetings	during	these	10	days	 in	
Sweden	and	there	was	an	incredible	response	to	John’s	teaching	on	faith	and	speaking	the	Word	of	God.	His	
first	Sunday	was	in	a	Romanian-Swedish	church	that	he	had	never	visited	before.		The	Lord	put	on	his	heart	
to	teach	on	forgiveness	and	how	to	apply	the	Word	of	God	to	their	 lives.	Many	people	were	set	 free	from	
unforgiveness	which	led	to	Communion.	They	began	to	understand	the	power	of	forgiveness	as	it	relates	to	
taking	 Communion.	 	 He	 explained	 that	 forgiveness	 brings	 healing	 and	 healing	 brings	 life.	 And	 the	 most	
exciting	thing	was	that	several	people	gave	their	hearts	to	Jesus	for	the	first	time!	John’s	second	week	was	
spent	 in	Hassleholm	where	he	hosted	3	powerful	Bible	 study	and	prayer	meetings.	He	continued	with	 the	
teachings	of	the	Power	of	the	spoken	Word	and	how	to	apply	it	to	their	lives.	God	performed	many	healings	
throughout	this	trip	and	many	came	to	a	relationship	with	Jesus!	

We	are	so	grateful	that	the	Lord	has	opened	numerous	doors	so	far	this	year	and	we	are	anticipating	even	
more	opportunities	this	summer.	We	will	keep	you	posted	on	John’s	upcoming	trips.	Please	keep	us	in	your	
prayers	for	His	perfect	timing	and	safety	for	all	the	upcoming	missions,	especially	in	the	times	we’re	living	in	
today.		

John	 prayed	 for	 many	 people	 on	 this	 trip	 but	 one	 brother	 in	 particular	 suffered	 from	 terrible,	 chronic	
migraines.	After	praying	once,	the	man	felt	a	little	better	but	still	in	pain.	They	prayed	again	and	John	began	
to	take	authority	over	the	sickness	with	boldness,	speaking	the	Word	of	God	and	commanding	that	pain	to	
leave	 him	 completely.	Moments	 later	 he	was	 completely	 healed	 and	 is	 still	 healed	 today!	Our	God	 is	 still	
performing	 miracles!	 The	 Holy	 Spirit	 gently	 reminds	 us	 that	 if	 He	 healed	 this	 brother	 from	 this	 chronic	
migraine,	 He	 can	 do	 the	 same	 thing	 in	 our	 lives.	 Some	 of	 us	may	 not	 need	 physical	 healing	 but	we	 need	
healing	 in	 our	 families,	 our	 marriages,	 growth	 in	 our	 businesses,	 restoration,	 deliverances	 or	 emotional	
healing.	 We	 can’t	 get	 discouraged	 if	 nothing	 happens	 the	 first	 time	 we	 pray.	 Sometimes	 healings	 and	
miracles	happen	instantly	and	other	times	they	take	awhile.	We	have	to	learn	to	pray	with	expectation	and	
continue	to	be	persistent	in	our	prayers	until	we	receive	our	miracle.	We	have	to	use	the	Word	of	God	in	
our	prayers!	Satan	hates	the	Word	and	the	Word	is	our	weapon	to	defeat	him!	Regardless	of	what	we	see	
with	our	eyes	God	can	supernaturally	can	change	our	circumstance	overnight.	In	Matthew	8:13	Jesus	told	the	
centurion	that	the	healing	he	requested	would	be	granted	to	him	as	he	believed.	His	unwavering	faith	caused	
him	to	say	this,	“But	only	speak	the	Word,	and	my	servant	boy	will	be	healed	(Matthew	8:8).”			



We	are	 also	 currently	working	 on	new	 television	programming	 and	we	 are	 asking	 for	God	 to	 give	 us	 new	
revelations	to	minister	to	the	body	of	Christ.	Phone	calls	continue	to	pour	in	24	hours	a	day,	7	days	a	week	
from	people	all	over	the	world	who	are	experiencing	the	love	of	Jesus	through	our	television	and	YouTube	
programs.	Many	are	being	delivered	from	bondages	and	strongholds	in	their	lives.	Marriages	and	families	
are	 being	 restored.	 The	 Lord	 continues	 to	 use	 our	 television	 programs	 as	 a	 tool	 to	 reach	 the	 Romanian	
population	all	over	Europe	and	other	parts	of	the	world.		Our	main	focus	on	our	programs	is	teaching	people	
how	to	apply	the	Word	of	God	in	their	lives	because	we	know	that	faith	comes	by	hearing	and	hearing	by	
the	Word	of	God.		

Lastly,	during	the	month	of	June	we	will	be	purchasing	
our	 teddy	 bears	 for	 the	 Christmas	 project.	 Please	
continue	 to	 keep	 our	 Children’s	 project	 in	 your	
prayers!	We	have	some	funds	for	the	teddy	bears	but	
we	are	still	short!	At	only	$.70/each,	we	have	found	an	
incredible	 deal	 from	a	 vendor	 on	 the	west	 coast	 and	
teddy	bears	have	to	be	purchased	soon	so	they	can	be	
shipped	 overseas.	 Most	 of	 our	 partners	 are	 familiar	
with	 our	 yearly	 outreach	 at	 Christmas	where	we	 put	
together	 packages	 for	 impoverished	 children	 in	
remote	areas	of	Romania.	This	year	is	our	biggest	yet!	
We	believe	for	4000	teddy	bears	this	Christmas.	While	we	don’t	have	the	finances	in	the	general	budget	yet,	
we	know	that	God	will	make	a	way!	We’re	asking	you	to	partner	with	us	for	this	great	project.	Aside	from	
teddy	bears,	we	will	be	collecting	toothbrushes,	combs	and	various	school	supplies	from	America.	Eventually	
we	will	begin	purchasing	 the	chocolate	and	cookies	 from	Germany	 towards	 the	 fall	months.	 If	 you	believe	
that	the	Holy	Spirit	is	leading	you	to	be	a	part	of	this	project,	please	be	obedient.	No	matter	if	the	Lord	puts	
on	your	heart	to	buy	100	or	1000	or	any	amount,	your	support	is	appreciated.	You	can	help	bring	a	smile	to	
an	innocent	child	at	Christmas	this	year.		

You’ve	probably	heard	us	say	this	over	and	over	in	our	newsletters	and	programs	and	we	cannot	stress	this	
enough,	 your	 financial	 support	makes	 it	 possible	
for	 all	 this	 to	 happen.	 You	 are	 supporting	 our	
prayer	 line	 to	 be	 answered	 24/7	 as	we	 pray	 life	
and	 hope	 to	 hurting	 people,	 depopulating	 hell	
and	 populating	 heaven,	 feeding	 the	 hungry,	
clothing	 the	 naked	 and	 loving	 innocent	 children.	
There	 is	 so	much	 to	 be	 thankful	 for	 because	we	
see	 the	 activity	 of	 the	 Holy	 Spirit	 moving,	
transforming	 and	 renewing	 people	 every	 single	

day.	You	are	such	a	big	part	of	 JMM!	Thank	you	for	those	of	you	who	stand	together	with	us,	shoulder	to	
shoulder,	heart	to	heart.	Your	faithfulness	to	this	Ministry	is	so	very	important	to	us	and	we	will	never	be	
able	to	express	our	thankfulness	in	words.																																																										

Many	Blessings,	  

John & Alexandra and the JMM team 


